



Approved by the Commissioners, September 24, 2008

MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

AUGUST 15, 2008

2198 WEST PIPE LAKE COURT

ATTENDING:

Larry Bresina; Joe Errigo; Tom O’Hern; Dick Hollar; Carol Vantine

ABSENT:

Herschel Brown; Doug Rouzer

GUEST:

Dick Braun

The meeting was called to order by Carol Vantine, Commission Chair, at 3:05 PM.

The Agenda was approved as mailed.

The Minutes of the July 11, 2008 meeting were approved as submitted.

The Minutes of the August 8 Special Meeting of the Commissioners will be reviewed and approved at a subsequent meeting.

Polk County Report

There was no report from the Polk County representative.

Johnstown Township Report

There was no report from the Johnstown Township representative.

Tom O’Hern presented a Financial Report for the period ending August 15, 2008.  The Financial Report is attached to and hereby made a part of these minutes.

Richard Braun made a presentation on the development of a Pipe Lakes fish stocking program, with the possible involvement of the DNR and private funders.  The Commissioners approved a motion to revise the projected 2009 budget by adding an expense of $1,000 for a Fish Stocking Program under Lake Quality Initiatives.  Any expenditure under this new line item must receive the prior authorization of the Board of Commissioners.
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The Commissioners reviewed survey results data and the analysis completed to date.  There was an excellent 42% response rate and broad agreement among the respondents on the importance of water quality and lake preservation efforts.  A final report of the survey results will be presented to the membership at the earliest possible date.

The Commissioners discussed comments received from residents regarding unwelcome noise from barking dogs at the north end of Pipe Lakes.  There was further discussion about appropriate ways for the Township and/or the County to establish and enforce a noise ordinance that would address this and other noise related problems, such as the use of fireworks late in the evening.

The Commissioners reviewed several historical data charts prepared by Larry Bresina.  These included Major Stream Phosphorus Concentrations from 2000 to 2008, Secchi Disk Readings from 1999 to 2008, and Phosphorus and Chlorophyll Concentrations from 1994 to 2008.  The Commissioners discussed possible ways to present and summarize this historical data for posting on the Pipe Lakes Website.

The Commissioners discussed and approved plans for the Annual Meeting of the Membership on August 30, 2008.  The agenda will include the following:

Review Minutes of May 24, 2008 Special Meeting
                (Joe Errigo)


Financial Report 





(Tom O’Hern)


Election of Commissioners 

                   (Nominating Committee)


Progress Report for 2008


                            (Joe Errigo)


Review Ten Year Strategic Plan and 





5 Year Action Plans
                                (Commissioners)


Lake Protection Grant Plans                                                 (Larry Bresina)


Review and Approval of 2009 Budget

          (Carol Vantine)


Announcement of Election Results                       (Nominating Committee)


Review Survey Findings                                                      (Carol Vantine)


New Business




                        (Membership)

A Special Meeting of the Commissioners will be held in September (date and location to be determined).  

The meeting was adjourned at 6:32 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joseph Errigo, Secretary

